
COMMITTEE REPORTS – March 2014 
 
 

Honorary Degree and Distinguished Service Award Committee (HDDSA) 
The HDDSA committee met on February 27, 2014, to consider a late nomination for an honorary 
degree.  The committee voted not to forward a recommendation to the Chancellor for an honorary 
degree for this nominee.   
 
Traffic and Parking Committee 
A meeting of the Traffic and Parking Committee was held on Tuesday, February 6, 2014 at 2:00pm.  
The meeting was called to order by committee chair Ben Newman.  The minutes from the October 
22, 2013, meeting were approved.   
 
Scott Weber from Plant and Service Operations presented drawings/plans for the Abe Martin Field 
construction and some additional handicapped parking spaces to be added next to the field.  
Updates were provided regarding the Lot 13 project and Lot 100.  The Committee was informed 
they were no longer being asked to consider a request for a refund policy or changes to food 
delivery methods to east campus housing.  
 
The following items of new business were discussed and approved for recommendation to the 
Chancellor for consideration: 
 

 Plans were presented by Scott Weber for proposed upgrades to walking and driving services 
in Lot 3.   

 Plans were presented for expansion of Lot 13B to add faculty/staff parking spaces to the 
area surrounding the Student Services Building.  This expansion should add approximately 
75 blue parking spaces. 

 Parking Services has been approached by a developer who is renovating Forest Hall, an off-
campus student residence located to the north of campus.  They requested residents of 
Forest Hall be allowed to purchase permits to park in Lot 19 overnight.  After some 
discussion, the committee unanimously approved recommending the Chancellor allow this 
request. 

 FY15 decal price increases were presented to the Committee for consideration.  The 
committee voted, with one opposed (this being me), to recommending the Chancellor 
approve the price increase. 

 The FY15 Parking Services budget was presented for consideration and unanimously 
approved to recommend the Chancellor’s approval. 

 Updates to Rules and Regulations were presented to the Committee and unanimously 
approved to recommend the Chancellor’s approval. 

 
The committee adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 


